
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 12th day of April, 2021
  Present                                  Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor
                                             Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 
                                             Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman (remote)
                                                     Scott M. Manley, Councilman (remote)

                                                     Anthony R. LoBiondo, Councilman (remote)
Also Present 

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town (remote)




Joseph P. Pedi, Town Clerk

      Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
     no changes
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
     MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

     of $504,130.84. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.
     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – abstain;  
     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
6. PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Introductory Local Law 1 of 2021 – Amendment

     of Chapter 185 Zoning New York State Licensed Video Lottery Gaming Facility

     as a Permitted Use in Shopping Center

     Town Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Joseph Pedi if all of the proper postings and    

     publications were completed. Town Clerk Pedi said notice of this meeting had been posted 

     on the Town website since March 26, 2021 and in Town Hall also on March 26, 2021.

     It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on April 1, 2021 and in the Orange County 

     Post on April 2, 2021. In addition, copies of the Notice of Public Hearing and the 

     Introductory Local Law were mailed on March 29, 2021 to the clerks of the municipalities 
     bordering the Town in Orange, Duchess and Ulster Counties and the County Clerks of those 
     counties. This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York 
     State Law.
     MOTION made by Councilman Manley to open the Public Hearing at 7:02 p.m.

     Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor introduced Introductory Local Law 1 of 2021 that 
     will implement changes in the Town Zoning Code by amending definitions to add

     the use of “New York State Licensed Video Lottery Gaming Facility” as a permitted use 

     in the Interchange Business Zoning District (IB Zone) in Shopping Centers having in excess 

     of 500 parking spaces.
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Public Comments
Town Supervisor Piaquadio wanted to recognize the efforts of State
Senator James Skoufis who sponsored the state legislation that allowed the 

gaming center to relocate to Orange County and, specifically, encouraging

Monticello Raceway Management Inc. to settle on the Newburgh Mall in the 
Town of Newburgh. Senator Skoufis negotiated the financial terms of the Host 
Benefit Agreement on behalf of the Town.
Vice President of Government Affairs of Monticello Raceway Management Inc. 
(MRMI) Meghan Taylor addressed four high level concerns expressed by
Town residents:

· Traffic – Ms. Taylor indicated that MRMI had traffic studies

conducted by consultants who determined that the introduction

of gaming in the Newburgh Mall will not significantly change the

current peak traffic pattern into and out of the Mall. Ms. Taylor also 
mentioned that MRMI are not planning excursion buses.

· Property Values – Ms. Taylor indicated that the property value of
Mall will increase once the gaming facility is established in the

Mall. In addition, four operators contacted MRMI.
expressing interest to conduct business in the Mall.
· Responsible Gambling – MRMI encourages responsible gambling and

actively participates in programs to help individuals with gambling

issues. 

· Crime – Ms. Taylor acknowledged that it is difficult to accurately 

predict future criminal activity but Ms. Taylor did point out that

criminal activity surrounding a gaming facility usually decreased

because of the security measures invested by MRMI. 
President of Monticello Raceway Management Inc. (MRMI) Robert DeSalvio
recommended that the Town Board contact other municipalities who had

MRMI gaming facilities introduced to their community to see the positive results
that had occurred. Mr. DeSalvio suggested that the Town Board contact
the government officials of Bethlehem, Pennsylvania who recently had a 

MRMI gaming facility introduced to their city.

The following individuals all expressed their support for the gaming facility

being introduced to the Newburgh Mall:

· Joan Cusack- McGuirk – President and Chief Executive Officer for 
· Montefiore/St. Luke’s Cornwall 

· Maureen Halahan – President and Chief Executive Officer for the
Orange County Partnership
· Alan Seidman – Executive Director of the Construction Contractors
Association
· Christopher McCracken of Advance Testing Company
· Samuel Fratto – Business Manager of the International Brotherhood

of Electrical Workers Local 363

· Bill Fioravanti – Director of Economic Development for Orange County

· Todd DiOrio – President of the Hudson Valley Building and Construction 

Trades Council Local 17
· Dean Tamburri – Laborers International Union of North America
Local 17

· Dan Depew – former Supervisor for the Town of Wallkill. Currently

serving on the board of governors for the New York State Municipal

Insurance Reciprocal.
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· Craig Guilfoyle of Union Avenue

· Michael Gaydos – Business Manager for Town of Newburgh Ironworkers
Local 17

· Christopher Cerone – Field Representative for Local 17 

All these individuals shared the following positive comments:

· MRMI gaming facility will rescue the Newburgh Mall.

The timing could not come at a better time for the Newburgh Mall

and for other businesses in the Mall and the surrounding area.

· The gaming facility will introduce many high paying union jobs to

local residents during the construction and after the construction

when the gaming facility starts operating. MRMI will

also create workforce development programs to help train

local residents for positions in the gaming facility.
· MRMI is a solid company with a good reputation of living up to 

its promises. MRMI is not requesting any tax abatements and

has promised to contribute financially to the Town of Newburgh.

Many of the listed individuals have experience dealing with MRMI
and they all have indicated that MRM has lived up to its

promises and commitments. MRMI has entered into a Community

Host Agreement and all the individuals listed are certain that MRMI

will adhere to the conditions stipulated in the Community Host Agreement.

Robert Acker of Sommerfield Drive is against having a gaming facility in the
Newburgh Mall. Mr. Acker is skeptical of the traffic study conducted by the

consultants of MRMI because the traffic study only takes into account the 

current traffic pattern and fails to extrapolate the future patterns. Mr. Acker

is concerned that once the gaming facility is operating, the traffic pattern

will change significantly to the detriment of the area. Mr. Acker also feels

that the municipal bus routes that currently serve the Newburgh Mall will be 
overwhelmed by the additional demand that the gaming facility will create. 
In addition, Mr. Acker feels that the Short Line Bus Terminal on Route 17K 
will allow significant commuter activity that may cannibalize jobs created

by the gaming facility that were targeted for Town residents.
Lastly, Mr. Acker also questions how the gaming facility and the Mall in general 
will be able to prevent under age people from entering the gaming facility while 
these same young people will be frequenting the other establishments in the Mall.

Kenia Valazquez of Newburgh takes her son to the Newburgh Mall for Karate 
Lessons and to the Library also located in the Newburgh Mall. Ms. Valazquez

feels that once the gaming facility is starts operations in the Mall, the Karate School

and the Library will no longer operate in the Mall and Ms. Valazquez finds this

unsatisfactory and is not in support of the gaming facility.

Ernesto Tirado of Lakeside Road asked what the hours of operations would be

for the gaming facility. President of Monticello Raceway Management Inc. (MRMI) 

Robert DeSalvio said that initially, the tentative hours of operations would be 

9:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. Next, Mr. Tirado asked what guarantee does the Town

have that the jobs involved with the gaming facility will be filled locally. 

Mr. DeSalvio indicated that MRMI is signing a project labor agreement which

stipulates that the construction jobs must remain local. In addition, MRMI signed a 

Community Host Agreement with Orange County which also stipulates that the

facility jobs must remain local.
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Patty and Gary (no last name given) of Meadow Hill asked what guarantee 

does the Town have from MRMI that the Town will not have to increase

expenses to support the gaming facility should the gaming facility not succeed 
and needs to cease operations.

Teresa Blancato Horton of Drake Drive whether the salary goals for workers

are being inflated due to an estimation of revenue coming from tips. 
President of Monticello Raceway Management Inc. (MRMI) Robert DeSalvio
estimated that the vast majority of wages will be salaried and does not include 
tips. Ms. Blancato Horton then asked whether the $500,000 safety stipend provided 
by MRMI to the Town is an annual stipend. Town Supervisor Piaquadio said that 
the stipend is an annual contribution to be used for safety purposes and the Town 

Board will eventually decide how to use that safety money. Ms. Blancato Horton
then asked whether the administrative jobs of the gaming facility will

remain in the area and Ms. Taylor indicated that the administrative jobs will remain

in the area. Lastly, Ms. Blancato Horton asked if MRMI will offer tuition

reimbursement to its employees and Mr. Robert DeSalvio indicated that tuition

reimbursement is available to the employees of MRMI.
Michelle Agosto of Fallview Drive feels that the Newburgh is currently a
sad place. Based on her experience, Ms. Agosto feels that any establishment

that deals with gambling is also sad like Off Track Betting parlors or racetracks.

Ms. Agosto feels that poor people gamble and rich people do not gamble.

In closing, Ms. Agosto is against the gaming facility and feels that another

method should be found to rejuvenate the Newburgh Mall.

Donette Smith of Rockwood Drive sought clarification about the published

average salary of $74,000 for MRMI employees. Ms. Smith asked
how many employees would be entitled to this salary level. Meghan Taylor
indicated that 78% of the union jobs would have salary and benefits that

would total $74,000 annually. Ms. Smith also asked for clarification of the

Community Benefits Package being offered by MRMI to the Town.

Ms. Taylor indicated that the Town will receive the following:

· $1,000,000 annually to the Town for municipal purposes
· $500,000 annually to be used for safety

· $1,500,000 annually to be used for special projects by the Town or County

Ms. Smith asked whether the Town would actually get this money or whether

the money would go to Orange County. Town Supervisor Piaquadio said that

this would be determined by collaboration between the Town and the County.
Jill Enfield of Powder Mill Road is against the gaming facility in the Newburgh Mall.

Ms. Enfield feels that gambling hurts a community. In her research, Ms. Enfield

learned that MRMI has a debt portfolio of approximately $500,000,000

and questions whether MRMI is a solid company. In addition, Ms. Enfield

feels that the northeast is over saturated with gaming facilities and doubts whether

the facility planned for the Newburgh Mall will be successful.

Patty and Gary (no last name given) of Meadow Hill wanted to make an
additional comment about the potential problems of the traffic activity

at the Mall should gaming be introduced. Currently, they commented

that it is difficult to make a left hand turn from the back entrance of the Mall 
onto Meadow Hill Road. Town Supervisor Piaquadio said that the Town will consider

making its own traffic study through the Planning Board.
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Ernesto Tirado of Lakeside Road asked whether the gaming facility workforce

will be diversified. Robert DeSalvio assured Mr. Tirado that the workforce

of MRMI is and will continue to be diversified.

Councilwoman Greene, Councilman Ruggiero, Councilman Manley, and

Councilman LoBiondo wanted to thank all the participants for their

honest and respectful comments on this issue. They all appreciate 

those residents for making the effort to participate in this Public Hearing.
Town Supervisor Piaquadio added that he has full confidence that this Town

Board will make the right decision on this issue.
MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing at 8:20 p.m.

Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to recess at 8:21 p.m.

Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to reconvene the Town Board Meeting

at 8:23 p.m. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
7. POLICE DEPARTMENT: Resolution Authorizing Inter-Municipal Agreement Between

     the Town of Newburgh and Orange County STOP DWI Program

      Police Chief Donald Campbell requests the Town Board adopt a Resolution

     authorizing execution and delivery of an inter-municipal agreement between

     the Town and Orange County for STOP DWI Program Services beginning

     March 1, 2021 and ending on January 11, 2022.

     MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to adopt the Resolution authorizing execution 

     and delivery of an inter-municipal agreement between the Town and Orange County 

     for STOP DWI Program Services beginning March 1, 2021 and ending on January 11, 2022.

     Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

8. RECREATION DEPARTMENT: 
     A. Approval of Quote for T-Shirt Purchase

          Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests approval

          to accept the quotation of $3.79 submitted from Fusion Graphix for the majority

          of the tee shirts distributed for the summer program. The Recreation Department

          requested quotations from five suppliers but only Fusion Graphix replied.
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          MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the request to accept the quotation 

          of $3.79 submitted from Fusion Graphix for the majority of the tee shirts distributed

          for the summer program. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.
          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

          Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

      B. Approval to Hire Part Time Recreation Aide

           Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests approval
           to hire Denise LaForgue as a part time Recreation Aide at the Desmond Estate

           at an hourly salary of $15.31. The hiring is contingent on the completion of

           paperwork, drug/alcohol testing and fingerprinting. A start date of April 26, 2021

           is anticipated.

           MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hire of Denise LaForgue as 

           a part time Recreation Aide at the Desmond Estate at an hourly salary of $15.31. 

           The hiring is contingent on the completion of paperwork, drug/alcohol testing and 

           fingerprinting. A start date of April 26, 2021 is anticipated.

           Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     C. Approval to Hire Seasonal Recreation Aides

          Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests approval
          to hire the following individuals at the corresponding hourly salaries as seasonal

          recreation aides:

· Brathwaite, Terrance;
$16.3125 (Lifeguard)

· Clum, Aimee; $15.3125
· Desantis, Rand; $15.3125
· Conrad, Olivia; $15.3125

· Etri-Moughan, Anthony; $15.3125
· Feeney, Emma; $16.3125 (Young Camp Director)

· Feeney, Timothy; $15.3125
· Fendt, Rachel: $15.3125
· Guerra, Nicholas; $15.3125

· Kirby, Mackenzie: $15.3125
· Larose, Savanna; $15.3125
· Matthews, John; $15.3125
· O’Connell, Kerry; $15.3125
· Ouhaj, Sam; $15.3125
· Pendino, Dayna; $16.3125 (Health Director)

· Rivera, Madison; $15.3125
· Rivera, Rachel; $16.3125 (Teen Camp Director)

· Russo, Jena; $15.3125
· Starss, Rae; $15.3125
· Walsh, Tyler; $15.3125
 Anthony Etri-Moughan and John Matthews will be starting May 3, 2021 and both will
 conclude their assignments on September 12, 2021. The remaining individuals will

 start June 7, 2021 and their assignments will conclude on September 12, 2021.

 All the individuals must complete paperwork, drug/alcohol testing and fingerprinting.
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 MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hiring of the 21 listed individuals

 at the corresponding hourly salaries as Seasonal Recreation Aides.

 Anthony Etri-Moughan and John Matthews will be starting May 3, 2021 and both will

 conclude their assignments on September 12, 2021. The remaining individuals will

 start June 7, 2021 and their assignments will conclude on September 12, 2021.

 All the individuals must complete paperwork, drug/alcohol testing and fingerprinting.

        Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

        Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
9. ANIMAL CONTROL: 
     A. T-94 Withdrawal for Flannery Animal Hospital

          Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 

          account to pay for veterinarian services from Flannery Animal Hospital

          for a total of $32.35 of which all $32.35 were for canine services.

          MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to authorize the use of the T-94 

          account to pay for veterinarian services from Flannery Animal Hospital

          for a total of $32.35 of which all $32.35 were for canine services.

          Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

          VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

          Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     B. Approval to Start Process to Hire One Part Time Animal/Dog Control Officer

          The Animal Control Department requests approval to start the process to

          hire a part time Animal/Dog Control Officer.

          MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the requests to start the
          process to hire a part time Animal/Dog Control Officer.

          Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

          VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

          Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      C. Approval to Start Process to Hire Two Part Time Shelter Helpers

           The Animal Control Department requests approval to start the process to

           hire a two part time Shelter Helpers.

           MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the requests to start the
           process to hire two part time Shelter Helpers.
           Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

           Councilman Manley – no; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

           Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Spring Leaf and Brush Pick Up
       Highway Superintendent Mark Hall requests approval to conduct the Spring
       Leaf and Brush Pick Up starting on May 3, 2021.
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        MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve conducting the Spring

        Leaf and Brush Pickup starting on May 3, 2021.

        Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

        Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
11. ACCOUNTING DEPARTMENT: Approval to Hire Principal Payroll Clerk

       Town Accountant Ronald Clum requests approval to hire Marina Callis

       as a full time Principal Payroll Clerk. Ms. Callis hourly salary will be

       $19.9795 and Ms. Callis will need to complete her paperwork, physical, drug/

       alcohol test and fingerprints. The earliest date of hire would be on or after

       April 19, 2021.

       MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the hire of Marina Callis

       as a full time Principal Payroll Clerk. Ms. Callis hourly salary will be

       $19.9795 and Ms. Callis will need to complete her paperwork, physical, drug/

       alcohol test and fingerprints. The earliest date of hire would be on or after

       April 19, 2021. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
12. WATER DEPARTMENT: Approval to Conduct Spring Fire Hydrant Flushing

       Water Department Manager Jeffrey Guido request approval to conduct the

       Spring Fire Hydrant Flushing Program beginning Monday, May 3, 2021 and

       concluding tentatively on Friday, May 14, 2021.

       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request to conduct the

       Spring Fire Hydrant Flushing Program beginning Monday, May 3, 2021 and

       concluding tentatively on Friday, May 14, 2021.

       Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13. ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT: Watermain Improvements at North Fletcher Drive
       Post Bid Construction Phase Services

       The Town Engineering Department submitted a revised proposal from Maser Consulting

       for construction support and observation services for the North Fletcher Drive

       Watermain Extension project for a total cost of $56,300.00. 
       The proposal includes pricing for the following three tasks:

· Approval for Construction Support Services

             Construction Support Services includes participation in pre-construction

             meetings, responses to contractor’s request for information, shop drawing

             review and grant requirements. Total cost will be $13,750.
· Approval for Construction Inspection Services

             Construction Inspection Services involves coordinating with the contractor on 

             a day to day basis to review on-site construction compliance with plans and

             specifications. Total cost will be $37,950.
· Approval for As Built Plan Preparation
             As Built Plan Preparation provides field verified surveys of the as built    

             construction based on completed construction activities. Total cost is $4,600.
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        MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the total cost of $56,300

        from Maser Consulting for construction support and observation services for the North 

        Fletcher Drive Watermain Extension project.

        Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

        Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14. ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Councilwoman Greene, Councilman Manley, Councilman LoBiondo, 
       and Town Supervisor Piaquadio had no announcements.

       Councilman Ruggiero announced that a cross county race will be held on

       Tuesday, April 13, 2021 at 4:30 p.m. at Chadwick Lake Park between Newburgh

       Free Academy and Kingston High School.
15. PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Ernesto Tirado of Lakeside Road asked whether the 21 Summer Recreation Aide
       positions were ever advertised. Commission of Parks, Recreation and Conservation

       James Presutti, who was attending the meeting virtually, said that the positions

       were advertised and that most of the aides were individuals who were returning

       from previous employment as Recreation Aides for the Town.

       Donette Smith of Rockwood Drive asked Commissioner Presutti whether COVID
       protocol will be observed at the Summer Camps. Commissioner Presutti acknowledged

       that all COVID protocol will indeed be observed. In addition, Ms. Smith asked

       Commissioner Presutti the status of programs at the Desmond Estate. 

       Commissioner Presutti said that his Desmond Staff has been hired and they will

       start formulating 10 to 15 programs for a tentative start date of June 1, 2021.

16. POSSIBLE EXECUTIVE SESSION: CSEA Request to Create a Sick Bank for an Employee

       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to enter into Executive Session at 8:50 p.m.
       Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to end the Executive Session at 9:20 p.m.

       Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       Town Supervisor Piaquadio said no action was taken during the Executive

       Session. 

       MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to create a sick bank for a Town

       employee as requested by the CSEA. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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17. ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the meeting at 9:03 p.m.
             Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

      Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      Meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Joseph P. Pedi

Town Clerk

Written Comments - Page 1

Submitted April 14, 2021

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Jill Enfield <jill@jillenfield.com>
Date: Tue, Apr 13, 2021 at 12:26 PM
Subject: Fwd: casino
To: Gil Piaquadio <supervisor@townofnewburgh.org>
Cc: Scott Manley <CouncilmanManley@townofnewburgh.org>, Jill Enfield <jill@jillenfield.com>

Begin forwarded message:

I am sorry, but I can’t remember where you said we should comment. But my comment tonight was about the fact that this company is deeply in debt, and you answered me very rudely.

If a company is saying they are going to put all of the money into building and giving back to the town, I think my comment was legitimate in asking how they would do that if they were so deeply in debt.

While their gaming facility in Monticello has closed due to lack of revenue and (and having reviews that said it was “disgusting”, they put their money into the resort hotel, which is hard to say how it is doing because of covid.

The same article that stated that this company is over $500 million in debt also stated that New York State is over saturated with gaming facilities.

Several articles also state that the housing market plummeted because of these types of casinos going up in their neighborhoods.

That mall is a disaster as is almost every mall in this country. The ones that are doing ok are the ones that have outlets and bring in bus loads of people that come to shop and then leave. The company stated that “as of now” they are not considering bringing in buses. That didn’t rally answer the question about busses coming here and parking at the mall.

A better idea might be to put money into the mall that brings in markets and outdoor dining, a movie theatre, more places for kids to go to have classes, etc. Something that is more conducive to families. (My kids are grown - this has nothing to do with my children). But that is what makes towns more viable. Look at the other Hudson Valley towns that are doing well.

It seems as if the board has already made up your minds, which is exactly what people in the town have been saying. I was hoping that was not the case.

Jill
Written Comments – page 2

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Ahmed Rehman <amrehman@hotmail.com>
Date: Wed, Mar 31, 2021 at 2:57 PM
Subject: Town casino project
To: supervisor@townofnewburgh.org <supervisor@townofnewburgh.org>

Dear Mr Piaquadio, 

My name is Ahmed Rehman and I am a resident of TON, been here good part of my life now, over 30 years or so, went to school in NECSD and attended SUNY New Paltz, and decided to call Newburgh home after I finished my education instead of moving out of the area like a lot of people do in quest to find sustenance for themselves. 

I care about the town and the area we live in, hence...the reason for this email.

I would like to point your attention to the link below to a petition online which is signed by 114 people so far and growing, albeit slowly who are opposed to the proposed VLT location at the Newburgh Mall. 

There is no doubt that the TON needs businesses that can generate taxes and employment for the area, a lot of the residents now commute to NYC, CT, PA for their jobs, over half of the Meadow Winds residents are commuters, the new Polo club residential facility is geared towards the millennials who commute to NYC and surrounding areas for employment and I am sure the newly proposed Overlook Farms by Farell who just completed the Gardnertown location isn't going to be much different. 

The area is seeing a huge growth in demand for residential units, considering the economic climate, it seems like this is similar to the trend we saw back in 2005-2008 years when huge farms became subdivisions in the area and surrounding counties, then the property market cratered, and it seems once the moratorium on the eviction and foreclosures are lifted in July 2021 we will see the script play out again. The local attorneys are gearing up for what's to come. 

In light of that I am sure it will affect the local economy as well. Keeping that in mind and the tri-state economies and rate of expansion, lack and loss of sustainable wages etc, a lot of the residents in town of Newburgh do not think this project is going to be a good fit for our area. 
I understand the company is promising a lot of money to the TON to host the facility but keeping their past record in mind- Catskill location, they will not be able to operate at the rate and capacity they are anticipating. In the current economic climate its just not possible. The revenue they are anticipating isn't going to match what they are expecting, it will not only affect the quantity and quality of potential employment, it will affect the tax rolls and the host fee to town as well.

I am sure you are already aware that the company that operates the RWC Thompson facility almost went bankrupt, the owner of the parent company, a malaysian billionaire stepped in and his personal family offices bought out the entire operations. Besides all that they just injected another round of $60 million of so to keep the facility afloat. 

RWC Thompson laid off 1256 employees, that became public information because by law they have to notify the State of NY, along with that they laid off 955 people at their other facility in NY, thats besides the number of people they placed on furlough. So far I have not seen any notification that says they are calling the old employees back. They may have issued such a notice but I haven't seen anything on their website or being reported anywhere. 

As per the date reported by the State of NY website www.gaming.ny.gov, (the data is certainly open to all kinds of interpretations) NY tax revenue from casinos are down $600 million. 

The state of NY has failed to collect $13 million owed by four different casinos due to economic conditions, the information above is all pre-covid times, so going forward its not going to be pretty at all. 

The casinos, 28 or so operating casinos are required by NY state  to report their revenue data, its posted on the website i mentioned above, if you look at the numbers you will see the steady decline in revenue, the numbers that I saw were only past 4 years, further details are posted as well. In terms of the last 12 months those numbers are posted as well, they certainly don't look 
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pretty either. They are operating at lower capacity, but even at that they numbers are not steady. The weeks when people received their stimulus payments the local and surrounding area casinos saw a small increase, then it went back down. I am sure there is going to be another uptick at the new round of stimulus payments are being sent and spent. 

According to worldcasinodirectory.com, the state of NY is home to 28 casinos which are operating and 23 facilities (it includes cruise casinos as well) which "closed" in the state of NY pre-pandemic!! Now we have another one on the books for TON, there is a talk of a new license to be issued by the state of NY and the state of NJ is going to place gambling at Meadowlands on the ballot which is barely an hour drive from Newburgh!! That is to attract people from the boroughs of the city and the tourist who come to that area. That is still far considering the pandemic times we are going thru but its all on the books. In light of that do you think this facility is going to see the kind of revenue that the company is anticipating in the coming years where they are constantly getting cash infusion from their parent company to stay afloat and there is competition on the horizon? 

And on top of that.....for the next NY budget the casinos are lobbying the Governor for tax breaks!!!

A lot of opposition from the residents of the town are in light of what will happen next. Facilities like this bring other crimes with them when they operate. The Poynter Institute did a study which is available on their website which shows that the 3165 counties they studied across US, it showed that Casinos and facilities similar to them increase all crimes in the host towns and surrounding areas except murder. Most offenses showed impact at 2.5-3 years after the facilities were open. The study shows 8% of property crimes and 10% increase in violent crimes in counties with casinos. 

The areas surrounding Atlantic city saw 100% increase in crimes when the town was flourishing. Now, today besides the boardwalk in AC nothing much is left, the closed casino's are being demolished to make way for a different kind of development. 

Besides all that, has anyone asked why would such company would invest in Newburgh? Do they have another motive? I may be wrong but I think it is possible. Consider the amount and number of tax breaks that RWC Thompson facility received when they opened, PILOT, revenue tax breaks etc, it amounted to millions of dollars I am sure, now that facility and company is part of a private individuals personal office holding! Along with that the tax breaks as well which he can write off just like our ex President Donald Trump who hasn't paid taxes in past many years because he carried the losses and breaks he received from his businesses. So this new facility proposed in Newburgh isn't going to be built without PILOT and other breaks that they will ask for from the State, County and Town governments. Say after few years of operations they say....its not working out for us,  what would town do? Would the town have any recourse ? Who is going to absorb the affects of the lack of tax revenue coming in? Who is going to 'pay' for the lack of revenue coming in from the VLT facility in Newburgh....?  Ultimately the residents, who are already moving out in troves from the area due to high cost of living.  

There are other examples of such instances I can give you where one company or an individual acquires another money losing enterprise just to get tax breaks on their books. 

I wasn't able to attend the Zoom meeting on 3/22/21 but watched the video on Youtube, I hope that you and other town officers will take into considerations the points I raised above, the opinion of the residents who are against this project, and hopefully this project will not receive approvals behind closed doors. I hope that people in charge will not take any decision for short term gain which the next generation and current residents will regret.  

Best Regards

Ahmed Rehman.
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---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Christopher Tausch <ctausch@gmail.com>
Date: Wed, Mar 31, 2021 at 9:25 PM
Subject: I support the casino
To: <supervisor@townofnewburgh.org>

I know that a vocal minority is against a casino in Newburgh but I feel strongly that it will be beneficial to our town.  You can count on my support!

Christopher Tausch
189 N Fostertown Dr, Newburgh, NY 12550
cell/text  201-579-3040
---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Margie124 <margie124@aol.com>
Date: Thu, Apr 1, 2021 at 2:48 PM
Subject: I support the casino
To: supervisor@townofnewburgh.org <supervisor@townofnewburgh.org>

To whom it may concern

I have seen a petition online asking people to contact town supervisor against the casino proposal.

I am writing to say I do NOT agree with them.  I think the casino would be great for Newburgh.  

Please do not cave to the pressure of a few.  I hope this goes through before Newburgh Mall becomes another Ghost Mall.

Thank you

Margaret Toub

City of Newburgh Resident

Submitted April 15, 2020

Please forward this to the board. I was not able to speak at the hearing. 
Comment regarding Video Gambling
What do want for our town? When the Town of Newburgh is brought up in conversation are the images that first come to mind?
If you were a visitor from a faraway place coming to Newburgh the first time what is the first impression. As we see Route 300 the main thoroughfare, one is assaulted by commercial big business, not the small businesses that might support a downtown area.
One can notice a plethora of businesses that are associated with low-income areas: liquor stores, smoke shops, and if the zoning laws are changed a video gaming sites.
The average income of patrons of video gaming locations is approximately 30-35K dollars. Living in the Mid-Hudson and specifically in Newburgh is very expensive, the average 2 bedroom apartment is between 1500-2000K per month. The opening of a video gaming site is not going to help elevate our community but only enlarge the gap between the low-income and high-income groups. Enlarging the gap between the two groups creates an environment of distrust, increased violence, and lack of community. We can easily see this in other communities where community gaming has been allowed.
Newburgh is at a point where we can decide to embrace community, diversity and strengthen the goal of the common good. Leadership can make the bold decision to create a community center at the Newburgh Mall instead of creating more profits for Resorts World. Resorts World makes profits off low-income people with promises of money as a return for the host town. In my research, I have only found more despair as a result of these gaming sites, not increased community health, wealth, and cohesiveness. 
I ask that the board consider the wellness and health of our community and not be wooed with false promises of money. 
Respectfully 
Lauren Mandel
7 Rockwood Drive 
Newburgh 
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